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RE: ACCESS ON CLARKS ROAD 4WD ONLY -  

BIAMANGA NATIONAL PARK  
 
Due recent days of storms and heavy rainfall the area we are advising the 

public that the Clarks Road leading into Biamanga National Park 
(including to Mumbulla Creek Falls) is passable to 4WD vehicles only until 
further notice. 
 
The trail surface is rutted in places wet and slippery making it impassable for 
2WD vehicles.  There may also be fallen trees or timber down across the 
roads and trails. 
 
Visitors and locals to the area are advised to delay their visit to Biamanga 
National Park until weather conditions improve and roads and trails can be 
inspected.  
 
As weather conditions improve alternate access to Mumbulla Creek Falls for 
2WD vehicles will be available from the east via Dr George Mountain Road 
and Mumbulla Creek Road. 
 
Weather permitting road works to rectify the damage to Clarks Road are 
proposed to occur as soon as possible and local closures to the road will 
occur intermittently during works. 
 
For further information regarding this bulletin or information on 
other areas in Far South Coast Region, please contact the NPWS 
Narooma office on 02 4476 0800. 


